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Beaver Bank Wind Turbines hit by Vandals 

Beaver Bankers were 
very saddened and 
upset to hear that the 
new wind turbines in 
Upper Beaver Bank 
were severely damaged 
on February 4th.  
 
Four wind turbines at 
the North Beaver Bank 
Community Wind 
Project run by Scotian 
Wind Fields were 
vandalized.  One or two 
turbines were shut off 
and a rescue kit was 
stolen from each, 
according to Gay 
Harley, Community 
Manager for the site. 
The damage is 
considered to be in the 
thousands.  

The wind project sits on 
land owned by Barrett 
Truss and Building 
Supplies of which David 
Barrett is the co-owner 
and woodland manager.  
One of his employees 
first came across the 
damage when he found 
the locked gate on the 
road leading to the 
turbines torn apart. One 
of the boom trucks 
located on-site had the 
ignition ruined and the 
fuel was stolen out of it. 
 
Scotian Wind Farms is a 
company that gives back 
to the community.  A 
percentage of the 
income earned through 
this project is provided 

to the Beaver Bank 
Community Awareness 
Association which is then 
distributed to community 
groups through its 
Community Dividend 
Fund.  Community 
groups can submit a 
request for donation by 
going to the BBCAA 
website.  
 
The investigation into the 
windmill vandalism is still 
under investigation 
however; Mr. David 
Barrett and Scotian Wind 
Fields are offering $500 
each to anyone who 
brings forward 
information that leads to 
the arrest or conviction of 
those responsible. 

-CBC Nova Scotia 

 

 

http://www.barrettlumber.com/
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Annual Monte Carlo Night in Beaver Bank 

  

  

The Annual Monte Carlo Night 
was held at the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Community Centre on 
February 27th.  It was another 
cowboy themed fun-filled night of 
Black Jack and games of chance 
with lots of prizes to be won. 
Over a hundred prizes were 
handed out in the balloon pop 
alone! 
 
Special thanks to Sue McLearn 
and Victor Cobb for their 
wonderful talent for planning and 
organizing, our emcee Lisa 

Patterson, and Jamie Patterson 
our Black Jack coach, all of the 
dealers and helpers, Cheryl and 
Marina our bartenders, the 
Keeners Senior’s Group for 
organizing the prize room and 
entrance table, and the 
decorating and clean-up crew.  
Your dedication to the BBCAA 
and the Bulletin are greatly 
appreciated! 
 
We hope you had fun –see you 
again next year!! 
 

We would also like to thank all of 
those who sponsored our 
evening and donated prizes. 
Please visit our website at 
www.beaverbank.ca for the list 
of donations. 
 
Pictured above:  Top left: Sandi 
Bolt and Ann Benson at the 
entrance table; top right: MLA 
Bill Horne having fun dealing at 
his table; bottom left: Councillor 
Brad Johns deals up a storm; 
bottom right: the stakes were 
high at Rose Mary’s table!  

http://www.beaverbank.ca/
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Update from Station 48 –Keeping Busy with the Changing Weather 
 

Your fire department continues to 
be busy training and responding 
to calls within our community. 
Since the last update for the 
Bulletin we have responded to 23 
pages for assistance.  
We ended the year of 2015 with 
127 responses. They included 
five medical assists, one structure 
fire, and one motor vehicle 
accident in the later part of 
December after the Bulletin 
submission deadline. 
2016 started off quickly for the 
department with our first call for 
assistance 32 seconds into the 
New Year. So far for the year 
2016, we have responded to 16 
call outs; nine medical assists, 
three alarm activations, two 
structure fires (mutual aid), one 
assistance request, and one 
investigation.  
Winter so far has been a roller-
coaster with fluctuating 
temperatures and different types 
of precipitation whether it be rain, 
ice pellets or snow. Most of the 
ponds and lakes at one point 
were frozen over but many have 
become ice-free in the last few 
days. Due to the extreme 
changes in weather we are 
experiencing this winter, before 
you venture out on pond that still 
has ice; use caution and have a 
responsible person check the 

thickness of the ice before 
proceeding. In most cases the 
best and safest action with the 
current conditions is stay off the 
ice.   
The fire department would like to 
thank those in the community that 
are “Adopting a Fire Hydrant” this 
winter. As we respond to calls 
and in particular on the way back 
to the station after the call, we are 
noticing that many of our 
residents are keeping the hydrant 
near their property clear of ice 
and snow. We appreciate all the 
hard work keeping those hydrants 
clear and it allows us to focus on 
the emergency at hand if we 
show up at a call versus losing 
time having to dig out the hydrant 
first. Thank you and keep up the 
good effort. 
As Station Chief, I am proud of 
our volunteers that make up our 
local fire department and their 
commitment to the community. 
Whether it is training, meetings, 
or responding to calls in our 
community, the members of your 
fire department continue to be 
ready to help those when the call 
comes in. Two of the members of 
the fire department are striving to 
reach a goal that will help a family 
in the community. Keith O’Brien 
and Pete Hodges have taken on a 
personal challenge to help out a 

little girl named Mackayla. They 
are raising donations for the 
family for much needed medical 
equipment through very different 
methods. Peter will be running the 
Halifax Bluenose half marathon 
this spring in full bunker gear and 
self-contained breathing 
apparatus to raise funds and 
awareness. Keith is participating 
in a full marathon (42 km) in 
Fredericton to qualify for the 2017 
Boston Marathon and is 
dedicating his run to raise 
donations as well. These 
gentlemen have set their sights to 
reach their personal goals and 
help out a family within our 
community. The fire department is 
supporting their endeavour and 
you can too. For more information 
and to help them reach their goal, 
you can make a donation online 
at: 
https://www.gofundme.com/u8j4j9
7g 
In closing, winter will be around 
for some time yet. Be prepared for 
what the weather sends your way. 
The better you are prepared, the 
less likely you will get a visit from 
your local fire department. 
  
Until next time – stay and play 
safe. 
 

-Kevin Crewe – Station Chief 

 
From the 

Beaver Bank Community Awareness 

Association  

https://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http://www.peterandhelenness.ca/wpimages/stpatricks.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.peterandhelenness.ca/stpatrick.html&h=147&w=300&tbnid=BZ2rELBBs6asaM:&docid=Uhy9ygtbT7uqNM&ei=ZOfUVsG6I4TejgTDq4OgAQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjB_Jm-op7LAhUEr4MKHcPVABQQMwhhKDowOg
https://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http://www.bry-backmanor.org/holidayfun/leppyclip2.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.bry-backmanor.org/holidayfun/stpats.html&h=221&w=288&tbnid=RK4s2LoeYdayvM:&docid=JW0wrgJH3KTKIM&ei=ZOfUVsG6I4TejgTDq4OgAQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjB_Jm-op7LAhUEr4MKHcPVABQQMwheKDcwNw
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(Cont’d next page) 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre 

Hello Beaver Bank! 
My name is Kelly MacNeil and I 
will be taking over for Jessica 
Davison as the new Facility 
Coordinator of the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Community Centre as of 
February 26th until February of 
2017. As a lifelong Beaver Bank-
Kinsac resident I have grown up, 
worked and volunteered in this 
community. You may remember 
two siblings that raised money to 
build Beaver Bank’s Skate Park, 
or you may have seen me working 
for Marina & Cheryl at the Beaver 
Bank Children’s Learning Centre. I 
have also been the Recreation 
Programming Coordinator at the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac Community 
Centre for the past two summers. I 
am coming to this position from 
four years spent at Acadia 
University studying Community 
Development and Environment & 
Sustainability Studies. I am 
looking forward to working in this 
great and resilient community! 
 
Breakfast with the Easter Bunny 
 
The Easter Bunny is returning to 
the BBKCC! All are welcome to 
join us for breakfast on March 5th 
from 8:30-10:30am. $4.00 for 
breakfast includes: scrambled 
eggs, ham, tater tots, juice, and 
coffee or tea! Get your picture 
taken with the Easter Bunny and 
get some early Easter Treats! 
 
March Break 
 
Tuesday, March 15th - Youth First 
Aid for Grades 4-6 // $45 // 9am-
2pm + Level C CPR for Grades 4-
9 // $55 // 9am-4pm. Call for 
registration inquiries. 

 
Wednesday, March 16th - Family 
Movie Night HOME. Doors at 
6:30pm, Movie at 7:00pm. $5.00 
per family // Canteen on Site 
 
Thursday, March 17th - Home 
Alone for Grades 4-6 // $45 // 
9am-2pm + Babysitter Basics for 
Grades 6-9 // $45 // 9am-4pm. 
Call for registration inquiries 
 
Friday, March 18th - Little Ray’s 
Reptile Zoo. All Ages // $2.00 per 
person // 1:00pm 
 
Chase the Ace 
The BBKCC and The BBK Lions 
Club present: CHASE THE ACE 
THURSDAY NIGHTS AT THE 
BEAVER BANK KINSAC 
COMMUNITY CENTRE! TICKETS 
ON SALE 6:30-8:00PM DRAW AT 
8:15PM! WINNER EVERY NIGHT! 
TICKETS: $5 EACH, 3 FOR $10 
OR 7 FOR $20!  
 
Thursday nights are getting busier 
as the jackpot grows so please 
consider carpooling with your 
friends, and if you do drive here 
make sure you DO NOT park at 
the Fire Station. The Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Elementary school has 
overflow parking for BBKCC 
patrons.  
 
What is Chase the Ace?  
 
Drop in and purchase your tickets 
between 6:30pm and 8:00pm. At 
8:15 pm there will be a 50/50 style 
draw where the winner will take 
home 25% of that nights 
proceeds. 50% of the proceeds 
will go to the house and the other 
25% will go into the pot. The 

winner of this draw will then get a 
chance to pick a card from our deck 
- we will flip the card and if it's the 
ace of spades they get the pot! If 
they do not pick the ace of spades 
then the pot remains in play and 
grows each week! So grab some 
friends and come out for a chance 
to win some CASH! Cash bar and 
canteen on site! 
 
Programs  
 
Adult Zumba on Tuesday and 
Thursday nights at the Community 
Centre from 7-8pm - $6 drop in fee 
(talk to instructor Patricia Gaetz for 
punch cards and other deals!)  
 
Tuesday & Friday nights: Blue 
Dragon Kung Fu – 6:30-7:30pm – 
ages 5-12 Sifu Justin Devine has 
created a program designed for 
children 5-12 derived from 
traditional Chinese and Japanese 
styles and is taught in a fun and 
relaxed atmosphere. Aside from 
learning blocks, punches, kicks and 
forms it includes games and 
activities which support the martial 
arts training. Call 818-4681 for more 
info and to register.  
 
Ongoing drop in programs at BBK 
Elementary include:  
•Women's Volleyball on Monday 
nights from 6:30-8pm - $2 drop in 
fee (Full schedule at bkcc.ca/vball)  

•Men's Basketball on Thurs nights 
from 6-8pm - $2 drop in fee (Full 
schedule at bbkcc.ca/bball)  

•Kid's Floor hockey on Friday nights 
from 6-7pm - $2 drop in fee (Full 
schedule at bbkcc.ca/ballhockey)  
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Community centre cont’d 

**Note there is no programs on any 
day there is no school due to in-
service, weather, or otherwise.  

 
Motion Dance Centre is again 
offering classes at the BBKCC - 
check them out on Facebook at 
facebook.com/motiondancecentre 
for a full schedule and list of classes 
available including competitive, 
parent and tot, creative movement, 
ballet, youth hip hop, and more!  
 

Summer Day Camps 
 
We will be running day camps 
throughout this summer. We will 
have two week-long camps, July 
25th-29th and August 2nd-5th. We 
will also have a handful of unique 
day camps throughout the summer. 
Keep your eyes on our Facebook 
page and website for more 
information as summer gets closer! 

 
All events and program updates are 
online at bbkcc.ca or follow us on 
Facebook at 
facebook.com/bbkcommunitycentre 
for updates! If you have an event 
coming up please don't forget to 
give us a call - we have spaces for 
everything from Birthday parties to 
weddings and great rates!  
 
Contact us at: 902-865-5114 
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Notary Public – Commissioners 
of Oath 
Please contact my office if you 
require the services of a Notary 
Public or Commissioners of 
Oath.  Some government forms 
require stamps or signatures from 
a Commissioner of Oaths or 
Notary Public. I am legally 
authorized to administer oaths, 
affirmations, or declarations to 
persons making the 
affidavit.  Please contact my office 
so we can arrange a convenient 
time for an appointment for this 
purpose. There is no fee for this 
service. 
 
Make it Here 
Government is committed to 
recruiting the next generation of 
workers into the Nova Scotia 
Public Service.  There are many 
programs available to help 
students and workers make it 
here. Find programs that let you 
get the skills to stay, get a foot 
in the door, or get funding to 
hire young workers. 
 
Get the Skills to Stay Here 
Graduate Scholarship Program -
Graduate scholarships put money 
directly in the hands of graduate 
students who are doing research 
that will help Nova Scotia 
innovate, grow and succeed. 
Nova Scotia universities 
administer the program on 
government’s behalf.  Interested 
graduate students should talk to 
their university about the 
scholarships. 
 
Nova Scotia School for Adult 
Learning -The Nova Scotia 
School for Adult Learning 
(NSSAL) offers educational 

Bill’s Blog 

programs across the province to 
help Nova Scotians develop the 
skills they need to learn, live, and 
work in their communities.  
 
Careers Nova Scotia – Careers 
Nova Scotia can help Nova 
Scotians find good jobs. There 
are centres across the province 
that can help Nova Scotians 
make better career decisions, or 
learn more about the courses and 
training needed to land a job.  
Student Assistance - Nova Scotia 
has one of the best student 
assistance programs in the 
country. Provincial loans are 
interest-free, there are up-front 
bursaries and grants students 
don’t have to repay, and the loan 
forgiveness program can wipe out 
a Nova Scotia student’s entire 
provincial loan, worth up to 
$15,000.  
 
Apprenticeship - Apprenticeship is 
a type of post-secondary 
education that provides technical 
and hands-on training to those for 
those who want to gain 
certification to work in a skilled 
trade.  
 
Immigration Entrepreneurship 
Streams - Nova Scotia has 
launched two new business 
immigration streams to attract 
international entrepreneurs and 
keep international graduates of 
Nova Scotia universities and 
colleges here.  
 
Get a Foot in the Door 
02 Program - Options and 
Opportunities (O2) offers high 
school students more hands-on 
learning experiences with a focus 

on careers. It helps prepare 
students to successfully transition 
from high school to work, a career 
path, or a post-secondary 
program.  
 
Graduate to Opportunity - 
Graduate to Opportunity (GTO) 
helps employers offset the cost of 
hiring a recent graduate and helps 
post-secondary graduates find 
career opportunities in Nova 
Scotia.  
 
Funding to Hire Young Workers 
Energy Training Program - Nova 
Scotia’s Energy Training Program 
for Students, managed by the 
Department of Energy, provides 
wage subsidies up to 50 per cent 
(to a maximum of $7.50/hour) to 
eligible companies to hire students 
and recent graduates.  
 
Co-op Education Incentive - The 
Strategic Cooperative Education 
Incentive (SCEI) offers eligible 
employers wage incentives to hire 
university and college co-op 
students if they give students 
career-related work experience.  
 
Student summer Skills Incentive 
(SKILL) - The Student Career 
Skills Development Program 
(SCSDP) offers wage assistance 
to non-profit organizations that 
offer career-related summer jobs 
for students going to university or 
college in the fall.  
 
START - START encourages 
employers to hire Nova Scotians 
who need work experience. 
Financial incentives are provided 
to employers who have labour 

http://makeithere.novascotia.ca/#stay-here
http://makeithere.novascotia.ca/#a-foot-in-the-door
http://makeithere.novascotia.ca/#a-foot-in-the-door
http://makeithere.novascotia.ca/#hire-young-workers
http://makeithere.novascotia.ca/#hire-young-workers
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Scouting Fun! 

needs and are willing to support 
ready-to-work Nova Scotians.  
 
Job Creation Partnerships 
(JCP) - This program supports 
projects that benefit the 
community and provide eligible 
participants with work 
experience that will help them 
get a job.  
 
For more information on the 
programs in place to support 
young workers visit 

makeithere.novascotia.ca.       
Make It Here connects Nova 
Scotians with government 
programs for education and 
training, and entering the 
workforce. It also connects 
employers with supports to hire or 
train new grads and young Nova 
Scotians. 
Nova Scotia Pins and Flags 
Sports teams or official 
delegations often request Nova 
Scotia pins or flags to show their 
pride in Nova Scotia while 

traveling out of the province. If 
you would like Nova Scotia pins 
or flags please contact my office, 
Quantities may be limited. 
 
WE HAVE MOVED 
CONTACT US - Please call my 
office, 902-576-3411, or drop by 
at Suite 101, 1265 Fall River Rd. 
to discuss any concerns you may 
have.  Our e-mail is 
billhornemla@gmail.com and you 
can follow me on twitter 
@bill_horne_mla. 
 

The 2nd Beaver 
Bank Beavers had a 

thoroughly great 
time at the 

Cobequid Lakes 
Area Winter 
Beaveree. 

 

 
 

-Thank you Scouter 
May for submitting 

this picture. 

ATTENTION VOLUNTEER 
ORGANIZATIONS! 

 
The Waverley Fall River Beaver 
Bank Volunteer Recognition 
Committee is looking for your 
support in recognizing the good 
works of Volunteers in our 
community. Each spring we try to 
reach the many organizations who 
make use of volunteers in their day 
to day activities inviting them to 
nominate either a youth or an adult 
for recognition.  
 

We are also looking for a couple 
additional members to serve on 
our committee and help us with our 
Volunteer of the Year selection. 
 

Please contact us at 
WFB_Volunteers@BeaverBank.ne
t if you know of any organizations 
we may have missed or if you are 
interested in joining our committee.  
 

This year’s nominations are due 
March 23, 2016.  
 

Submitted by  
Wendy Saunders  

Waverley Fall River Beaver Bank 
Volunteer Recognition Committee  

 

Bill’s Blog cont’d 

http://makeithere.novascotia.ca/
mailto:billhornemla@gmail.com
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Thank you for all who attended our 
open house on February 10, 2016! 
It was nice meeting so many of you.  
If you missed us, drop by the office 
from Monday- Friday 8:30-12 PM 
and 1PM 4:30 PM to meet our 
staff.    
Reflecting on the first 100 days 
of Real Change for Canadians, 
here are some highlights:  
 
Day 1: Gender Balance     
The Government of Canada 
announces the first gender-
balanced cabinet in Canadian 
history. 
 
Day 8: Implementation of the UN 
Declaration on Rights of 
Indigenous Peoples 
We reverse the decision taken by 
the previous government in 2007 to 
vote against this Declaration at the 
UN and affirm our commitment and 
support for the Declaration. 
 
Day 36: Tabling of the Ways and 
Means Motion on Bill C2 
With the tabling of the motion on 
C2, we move forward with our 
promise on a tax cut for the middle 
class.  
 
Day 79: Real Progress on 
Affordable Health Care: Coalition 
for Bulk Drug Purchasing 
In the First Health Ministers’ 
meeting, we join a coalition with the 
provinces and territories to 
purchase pharmaceuticals in bulk 
for potential healthcare savings of 
billions per year. 
 
Day 84: New Environmental 
Assessment Processes 
Minister McKenna and Minister Carr 
announce that we will enact more 
steps to ensure the protection of the 
environment and restore the 
credibility in the National Energy 

Board. This will ensure decisions 
are based on science, facts, and 
evidence, and in full partnership 
and consultation with Indigenous 
communities.  
 
Day 85: The Repeal of C377 and 
C525 (C4) 
In the proposed repeal of two of 
Canada’s labour laws passed under 
the previous government, we re-
establish our commitment to 
legislation that best serves 
employees and employers. 
 
On Infrastructure:  
 
 After extensive cross-country 

consultations, the Liberal 
government’s first budget will 
be drafted to fulfill our promise 
to invest in middle class families 
and create jobs by investing in 
roads, transit, housing and 
green infrastructure. 

 In addition to our plan to double 
infrastructure investments over 
the next ten years, Minister 
Sohi is working closely with the 
provinces and territories to 
stimulate the economy through 
allocating the existing $10B 
from the New Building Canada 
Fund as soon as possible.  

 
In the House of Commons in 
February 
I highlighted the contributions 
African Nova Scotians as founding 

members of our province and of our 
country. In addition, I reminded 
everyone to take a moment to 
reflect on the ongoing contributions 
of this community during Black 
History Month.   
I also spoke in support of Bill C-4 – 
An act to amend the Canada 
Labour Code. This bill repealed 
unfair Conservative legislation from 
the last Parliament.  
 
To view both videos please visit 
my facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/darrel
lsamsonliberal/ 

 
 
House of Commons 
Committees 
I am proud to have been 
appointed to two House of 
Commons committees: the 
Canadian Heritage Committee 
and the Official Languages 
Committee. I look forward to 
bringing my experience and 
knowledge to these important 
discussions.  
 
 If you have any comments or 
suggestions please send them to 
Darrell.samson@parl.gc.ca 
 
 

News from our MP 

  
Office Darrell Samson, M.P. / 
Bureau de Darrell Samson, député 
Sackville-Preston-Chezzetcook 
Suite 201, 2900 Highway 2 
Fall River, Nova Scotia B2T 1W4 
Tel. (902) 861-2311 
Darrell.Samson.C1@parl.gc.ca 

 

 

 

http://www.fin.gc.ca/n16/16-015-eng.asp
http://www.fin.gc.ca/n16/16-015-eng.asp
http://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/plan/nbcf-nfcc-eng.html
http://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/plan/nbcf-nfcc-eng.html
tel:%28902%29%20861-2311
mailto:Darrell.Samson.C1@parl.gc.ca
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March  1       Roast Pork Dinner or Fish Chowder 
 
March  8       Spaghetti & Meat Sauce or Fried Ham and Hash Browns 
 
March 15       Chili with Garlic Bread or Hot Dogs and Sauerkraut 
 
March 22       EASTER DINNER-Turkey or Ham with all the Trimmings 
 
March 29        Poached Salmon or Hot Beef Sandwiches 
 
All Meals Include:  Juice, Rolls, Soup or Salad, Coffee/Tea and Desert 

 
 Quantities of meals are limited.  If we have more guests than meals prepared, we may have to prepare something else 

for your lunch.  We will not send you away hungry.  We can supply gluten free meals if requested. 
 

 All meals are donation only except for our Valentines menu. We survive on your donations.   Due to rising food costs, 
we have had to cut back on some non-essential items such as the small Christmas gifts and Valentines candy.  We will 
not be able to do our corned beef and cabbage for Saint Patrick’s Day this year because it is no longer in our price 
range.  We pay rental for the hall each week for our luncheons and cards, and an extra rental the day before our larger 
meals such as Christmas and Easter.  In the past year, we've had to replace a deep freeze and a stove. 

 

 We are not subsidized by the government.  We occasionally apply for grants, which are very specific as to what they 
can be used for. Both MLA's in the area buy advertising on our menus and also help by doing our printing for us. 

 
We will continue to keep our meals “donation only” for as long as possible.  Thank you for your support. 

Woodbine and Area 
Seniors Group 
Brown Hall 
351 Beaver Bank Rd 

 
 

Bill Horne, MLA 
Waverley-Fall River-
Beaver Bank 
1265 Fall River Rd. 
Suite 101 
Fall River, NS B2T 1E6 
(902) 576-3411 

 

 

 
 

Menu – March 2016 

Brown Hall 
 

 

Happy Easter 

From the 

Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association 

 

https://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http://gallery.yopriceville.com/var/albums/Free-Clipart-Pictures/Easter-Pictures-PNG/Easter_Eggs_Decoration_PNG_Clipart.png%3Fm%3D1399672800&imgrefurl=http://gallery.yopriceville.com/Free-Clipart-Pictures/Easter-Pictures-PNG/Easter_Eggs_Decoration_PNG_Clipart&h=730&w=5053&tbnid=x1hwCENe2MUtyM:&docid=W0JoF-CSrmF8pM&ei=O_bUVtO0GuG0jgT-hq74AQ&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwiTvtHRsJ7LAhVhmoMKHX6DCx8QMwg6KAowCg
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Announcements 

 
 

Still accepting registrations 
for Scouting in Beaver Bank.  

 
Beavers from 5-7 1/2 yrs.  

Cubs from nearly 8-11 years.  
Check out our ad on Kijiji 
Beaver Bank Scouting.    

We would like to have more 
people join our Fun Adventure 
group, so why not join in the 
fun? We are a real friendly 

bunch.  
 

For more information please 
call Scouter May 902 864 1533 

Page 13 of 16 

Speed Sign 
 
 

If you would like to make a request to 
have the speed sign erected in your 
neighbourhood, please contact the 

Beaver Bank Community RCMP office at 
864-6072 to find out more! 

COMMUNITY 

How to Submit an 
Announcement 

 
Residents are welcome to 

submit wedding, engagement, 
baby, thank you and 

condolence announcements 
free of charge.  Please submit 

using our online form at 
www.Beaverbank.ca . We are 

happy to assist if you so 
require. 

Brown Hall available for rent 
Birthday parties, wedding showers, baby showers, etc. 

Please call 902-865-0757 and leave a message and someone will get back to 
you. 

 

Write for the Bulletin! 
 

We’re always looking 
for volunteers to cover 
special events, take 
pictures, and send in 

stories. 
 

Please contact the 
editor through our 

online form at 
www.beaverbank.ca 

for more details. 

 

 

Going Green 
 

2016 is the last year for mail 
out of the collection schedule to 

every household. 
You will be able to access the 

schedule online and can print it 
at home if you wish. 

 

 

Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association 

Community Dividend Fund 

 

For guidelines and application form please visit our 

website at: 

www.beaverbank.ca 

 

 

Deadline to apply is March 15, 2016 

http://www.beaverbank.ca/
http://halifax.ca/whatgoeswhere/documents/2016Calendar.pdf
http://www.halifax.ca/home/
http://www.beaverbank.ca/
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 Church of the Good Shepherd 

Anglican Church of Canada 
28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Rector: Rev. Cathy Lee Cunningham 

Sunday Service 10:00 AM 
Sunday School ( ages 3-9 ) 10:00 AM 
Family, friends and new members welcome. 
Church Wardens 

Dwain Gordon 864-0024 
Brian Britten    864-0678 
Past Warden 

Dameon Lowe  865-2320 
Please contact Rev. Cathy Lee regarding 
Baptisms, Weddings, Illness or a Pastoral 
visit at 865-0203. 
We actively support Beacon House and 
donations can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings, or call Jean Bevan at 
865-2262 to make arrangements. 
Hall Rentals call Cora 864-7070 
Please check out our website at 
beaverbankchurch.com 
Easter Services: 
March 20th, Palm Sunday: 10 am Holy 

Eucharist 
March 24th, Maundy Thursday: 7 pm Service 
March 25th, Good Friday:9 am movie (The 

Power of One) :Noon Service 
March 27th, Easter Sunday: 6 am Sunrise 

Service: 10 am Holy Eucharist 
Mark your Calendars: 
March 19th, -Roast Beef Supper 
April 23rd,-Rock- A-Thon 
June 4th,- Lobster Supper 
October 14th,- Wine & Cheese Silent 

Auction 
November 5th,-Turkey Supper 

 

Faith Baptist Church 

299 Stokil Dr., Lr Sackville 
Phone: Office 865-5419 
Kitchen / Hall: 865-3773 

Email: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Website: http://faithbaptist.ca 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Associate Pastor for Visitation: 

Dr. João Matwawana  865-8850 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am 

 
 

Living Hope Baptist Church 
Address: 971 Windgate Drive 
Worship: Sundays 9:00 am 
Sunday school: Sunday 9:00 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 

 

Crossroads Wesleyan Church 

971 Windgate Drive, Beaver Bank 

Phone: 864-2035 

Web: www.mycrossroadschurch.ca 

Pastor: Michael Zottarelli 

Service: Sunday 11:00 am 

St. John the Evangelist Anglican Church 

Rector: Rev. Norma Mitchell 
Church: 954 Old Sackville Road, Sackville 
Church Hall: 934 Old Sackville Road, Sackville 
Parish Office Telephone: 864-3154 
Parish Hall Telephone: 865-7107 

Email: sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Services: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. on Sundays and 

7:00 p.m. on Wednesdays 
 
 
Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 

Consisting of three parishes: 
St Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan Ave 
St Francis of Assisi, Mt Uniake 
St John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Road 

Mail for all 3 Parishes: 4 Beaver Bank Road 
Lr. Sackville, NS, B4E 1G3 
Phone: 865-2112  ext 0 (Secretary) 
Emergencies After Hours 865-6133 
Fax: 864-8645 
Email: holytrinity@eastlink.ca 
Website: www.holytrinityns.ca 
Pastor: Father Marc Syrene 
Associate Pastor:  Father Jamie Utronkie 
Administrative Secretary:  Karen Smith 
Mass times for St. John Vianney: 

Saturday:  4:30 pm 
Sunday: 9am 11:00am, & 6 pm 
 
 
Sackville United Baptist Church 
Address: 1240 Old Sackville Rd 
Pastor:  Pastor Christopher Drew 
Phone: 902-865-3681 

Sunday Service and Sunday School 10:30 am 
Listen to Pastor Drew’s sermons on our website.  
www.SackvilleUnitedBaptistChurch.com 
 
 

St. John’s United Church 

125 Knowles Crescent 
Ivy Meadows Continuing Care Facility 
Administration Floor, Side Door Entrance 
Beaver Bank, N.S. 
Minister: Rev. Diane MacVicar 
Phone: 902-443-4336 
Worship Time: 11:00 am 
 
 
St. Francis by the Lakes Anglican Church 

192 First Lake Drive 
Lwr. Sackville NS 
Archdeacon Mark Kingsbury 902 223-3120 
Rev’d Ken Turner 902 865-8559 
Rev’d Faye Forbes 902 860-2752 
Rev’d Joan Helpard 902 865-6993 
Schedule of Service 

Sept – June 8:00 A.M.  10:00 A.M. 
Summer July – August 9:00 A.M. 
Hall Rental Donna 902 865-8169    
 

First Sackville Presbyterian 

60 Beaver Bank Rd, Lr. Sackville 
(Across from Glendale Plaza) 
Minister: Rev. Jean MacAulay 
Church Office: 865-4053 (machine) 
Email: jeanmacaulay@eastlink.ca 
Sunday Service: 9:30 am 
Sunday school: 9:40 am Sept. – June 
Nursery Provided: Sept. – June 
Events: 

Friday Soup and Sandwich Luncheon: 

11:30 am to 1:00 pm. Soup (choices), 

Sandwich (choices), Cookies or Loaf, Tea or 

Coffee, $6.00. Available as eat-in or as take-

out.  902-865-4053 

Dates for 2016: March 11, April 8 and 22. 

 

Knox United Church  

567 Sackville Drive, PO Box 210  
Lwr. Sackville, NS B4C 2S9  
Minister: Rev. Dr. Ross Bartlett  
Church Office: 902-865-9216  
Fax: 902-865-0599  
Website: www.knoxsackville.ca  

Office email: admin@knoxsackville.ca  
Sunday Worship Services:  
Early Service - 8:45am  
Later Service - 10:30am  
Events:  

Youth Group - Sunday at 7pm  
Bible Study - Wednesday at 7pm  
Choir practice - Wednesday at 7pm  
Education Sessions (all welcomed) 
Mar 15th - Immigrant Services Assoc. of NS 
Mar 22nd -The Youth Project, Gay-Straight 

Alliances 
Mar 20th - Palm Sunday 
March 24th-Maundy Thursday Service 
Mar 25th - Good Friday Service 
Mar 27th - Easter Sunrise Service & 

Breakfast - 7am 
April 23rd - Spring Yard Sale 

See our Electronic sign for more events.  
Everyone is Welcomed.  

 
 
 

Sackville Independent Baptist 

Address: 92 Beaver Bank Road 

Pastors: Pastor Jeremy Eastwood 

and Pastor Greg Little 

Phone: 864-3433 

www.sackvilleindependentbaptist.org 

Sunday Service: 11:00am, & 6pm 

Sunday school: 9:45am for all ages  

Wednesday: Prayer meeting 7:15 pm 

“Serving Him only by His grace and power” 

(Ephesians 3:7-8) 

 

mailto:faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca
http://faithbaptist.ca/
http://www.mycrossroadschurch.ca/
mailto:sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca
mailto:holytrinity@eastlink.ca
http://www.holytrinityns.ca/
tel:902-865-9216
tel:902-865-0599
http://www.knoxsackville.ca/
mailto:admin@knoxsackville.ca


 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

How to Contact Us: 

BBCAA 
 

Mailing Address: 
1901 Beaver Bank Rd 

Beaver Bank, NS 
B4G 1C9 

 
 
 
BBCAA Board of Directors: 
Chairperson:  Victor Cobb   864-4112 

Email: victor@hfx.eastlink.ca 

First Chair:  Dorothy Selig 

Second Chair:  Robert Crosby 

Treasurer: Brian Pitts  

Secretary: Felicia Romans 

Director:  Arthur Mitchell 

Director:  Rae Marlborough 

Director:  Marina Johnson 

Director:  Cheryl Leadlay 
 
C@P Site Representative: Allen Clay 
 
Web Admin: Kristina Crosby-Davis 

 
 
 
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
Editor: Keilie Samson 

 
 

Beaver Bank Community 
RCMP Office 
Phone:  864-6072 

 Email: bbk.rcmp@gmail.com 

Located at: 
1583 Beaver Bank Road 

We’re on the Web! 

See us at: 

www.beaverbank.ca 

  

 

  

Please submit articles for the next Bulletin by 
April 15th for publication in May. 

Guidelines for Submissions to the Bulletin 
 

The BBK Bulletin will be published 6 times this year (January, March, May, July, 
September & November).  The deadline will usually be the 15th of the month 
before publication.  Please check the last page of the current Bulletin for the 
specific deadline date. 

Written submissions may be sent by email using the “Submit a Story’ form on 
the Beaver Bank website.  For handwritten articles, please PRINT any names.  
Articles may also be mailed to our mailing address.   Thank you. 

Printed by: 

 
Bedford Commons 

 
BEAVER BANK KINSAC SENIORS ASSOCIATION 

50 PLUS KEENERS 
DATES TO REMEMBER 

 
January, February, March 2016 

 
Monday  9 am –  Ukulele Practice 

10 am Fitness* with Lynn Atton (902-864-0791) 
Geared to Seniors     $3.00 Drop In 
10:30 am Drumming  - Djembe Drums 
6:45 pm - BINGO Doors open at 6:00 pm. 
First & third Monday of the month 

 
Tuesday  1 pm– Crib with Byron Bolt (902-865-9887) 

Enjoy an afternoon of cards in a relaxing atmosphere 
 

Wednesday 10 am Fitness* with Lynn Atton 
Geared to Seniors –     $3.00 Drop In 
12 Noon - Painting with Marie Webb (902-865-1105) 
Brown Bag Lunch at 11:30 

 
Thursday  11:30 am Eat Out  1st Thursday of the month 

12:00 pm Birthday Pot Luck –  
3rd Thursday of the month 
1:00 pm Membership Meeting – January 21st 
Join us as we plan for interesting programs into the 
New Year. 

 
New members welcome. 

Membership is still only $10.00 or $15.00 per couple. 
 

All activities take place at the BBK Community Centre with 
the exception of the Eat Out.  

 
Thank you for your interest and support.  Ann – 902-865-0381 

 
 
 

 

mailto:victor@hfx.eastlink.ca

